
PRESS RELEASE

UM Department of Public Safety Police Chief Ken Magee is voluntarily releasing a
settlement agreement signed between him and the University of Michigan in
November, 2010. This agreement specifies that Chief Magee went on medical leave
consistent with University policy. Due to the extended nature of his sick leave,
Chief Magee was unable to return to his duties in a timely fashion, and so he
agreed to resign from the University at the conclusion of his leave. The
University has recently begun the process of hiring Chief Magee's successor.

Chief Magee is releasing this agreement in response to speculation about the
reason for his leave. He emphatically denies that there was ever any
investigation, and notes that the University has also made numerous public
statements confirming this fact.

The agreement makes it clear that Chief Magee remains eligible for rehire by the
University. The attachment to the agreement, referenced in paragraph 4 and
prepared by the University, notes many of Chief Magee�’s positive accomplishments,
including numerous campus safety enhancements, improved employee satisfaction
scores, and many recognitions at the regional and national levels, including a
safe and successful spring, 2010 commencement exercise at Michigan Stadium with
President Obama.

Chief Magee is grateful that he was able to serve as Chief in his home town. He
continues to reside in Ann Arbor, where he is raising his young daughter and
volunteering for many non profit agencies. His future plans include opening a
sports memorabilia shop downtown.

For further information: contact Nicholas Roumel, 734 663 7550,
nroumel@nachtlaw.com
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